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N O T I C E  O F  A M E N D E D  S E C O N D  P U B L I C  H E A R I N G  
2 0 2 3  C D B G  C O M M U N I T Y  D E V E L O P M E N T  

P R O G R A M S :  A L L O C A T I O N  G R A N T  
 
The City of Chillicothe applied to the Ohio Department of Development/Office of Community 
Development for funding under the 2023 CDBG Community Development Allocation Program, including 
competitive set-aside of Critical Infrastructure.  The City is eligible for $150,000 under the Allocation 
Program.   

On May 11, 2023, the City conducted the first public hearing to inform citizens about this grant program, 
how it may be used, what activities are eligible, and other program requirements. Based on both citizen 
input and local officials’ assessment of the City’s needs, the City is proposing to undertake the following 
activities for the Allocation Program:  

• $63,500 will be used for the Pump House Center for the Arts improvements (this project 
qualifies under the National Objective: Area Benefit to Low-to-Moderate Income Persons) 

• $51,500 will be used for park improvements in Yoctangee Park (this project qualifies under the 
National Objective: Area Benefit to Low-to-Moderate Income Persons) 

• $5,000 will be used toward Planning activity for the Analysis of Impediments to Fair Housing 
Choice.  (National Objective: Area Benefit to Low-to-Moderate Income Persons) 

• $30,000 will be used for administration and implementation of the projects, as well as the 
required Fair Housing program. 

The second public hearing on June 8th is postponed and will be held on June 12, at 2:00 p.m., in the 
Chillicothe Transit Conference Room, 575 East 7th Street, Chillicothe to give citizens the opportunity 
to review and comment on The City of Chillicothe’s proposed activities. 
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